
Troll Flexifit Crampon Recall  
 
Technical Report: 12/04/02: Troll are recalling the following crampons: 
 
T10 Flexfit 
T12 Flexfit 
T12 Fastfit 
 
The current plastic components may exhibit impact brittleness at low temperatures, 
therefore crampons should be returned for these components to be replaced. 
 
Please contact the retailer where the goods were purchased or contact Troll (now 
owned by HB) directly to be allocated a returns reference number: 
 
www.hbclimbing.com/contact.htm 
 
Please do not return crampons without this reference number. 
 
Troll apologise for any inconvenience and thank you for your co-operation in this 
matter. 


